MARIN MUSIC CHEST BOARD MINUTES – January 18, 2019

Present: Rob DeNunzio,  Kristin Womack, Phyllis Mart, Joe Angiulo, Elaine Johnson, Nancy Scott, Noralee McKersie, Phil Hicks,  Michael Gerling, Martha Wall, Carolyn Ashby, Michael Struck, Jim Boitano, Spencer Michels, Grace Hughes. 
Meeting called to order at 9:34 p.m.  Minutes of Nov. 2, 2018  meeting approved.
Grace wants and overall discussion about the MMC mission for the March agenda. 
Elaine gave the treasurer’s report. The last 6% of the Rando estate was distributed to MMC. The balance of $19,090 is less than two years ago (which was a typical year without large bequests.)
We usually take about $20,000 from the endowment to cover expenses through June. Awards and scholarships are about $29,000.
Last year we gave $18,600 in scholarships and received $18,217 in donations.
The budget proposal was passed out. Numbers were discussed, checked, rechecked, and corrected. There were conflicting opinions on how to establish a budget. 
Approval of the budget proposal was tabled.
Grace said that “we need to run this like a business.” We also need a plan to raise money for external scholarships.
The finance committee chair, Spencer, said that the endowment made $10,000 in dividends last year; however, the portfolio lost $21,000 later when the market went down. It is now down $11,700.
A few board members stated that the funds for external scholarships came from income from the portfolio. This discussion will be continued in March. Rob would like the discussion to focus on our mission and goals for the organization.
Joe passed out. . . the donor packets, and Rob provided donor lists. (Just checking to see who reads these.) Joe requested that we use personal return addresses, stamp the (regular) donor envelopes, and write a personal note on each letter. We should mail them after February 1, 2019. He noted that we will have to order new donor envelopes for next year. We should add the glossy MMC scholarship pamphlet at our discretion. They date from 2013.
Martha thought a reminder post card could be sent to our donors to remind them of the concert. Some board members expressed interest and might do this on their own.
Michael Struck informed us that so far we have 14 applicants for scholarships. We may need more judges for the auditions, and Michael will work on that.
Martha and Elaine will prepare the scholarship packets.
Evans PR has been contacted, and Rob will clarify the contract terms. Grace wanted to know if the Evans PR will have the photos prepared in an email so she can have the posters produced for the concert display. She will donate the expense. Rob will invite Ms. Evans to a board meeting.
Meeting adjourned at 10:57 p.m.

Board meetings on March 1, May 3, September 6, and November 1.



